KUUF Board Minutes
December 4, 2016

President Amlan Mukherjee called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
In attendance were Amlan, Horst, Tom, Jenn, Kelly, Nanno, and Shirley; Rev Chris, ex officio.  
Absent: Cindy Enderby.  Visiting: Sharon Levine
Amlan read the Right Relations covenant.
The meeting agenda and last meeting's minutes were approved.
The Treasurer's report was accepted as submitted, Cindy being absent.  Amlan reported that Harriet King is training Aggie Pietala in the new bookkeeping system, which will go into effect in January.
Rev. Chris presented the Minister's report.  He raised a question concerning the use of KUUF paid staff in non-Fellowship activities.  As for example, Alex serving as accompanist for John Wheeler's memorial service.  KUUF paid in this instance, as the family are members.  But there is as yet no set policy on the matter.  Amlan asked him for a draft proposal, to be put on the agenda as new business in a future board meeting.
Horst inquired as to the increase in the license fee for use of movies in RE activities, and what it could be used for.  The matter was tabled and sent to Finance Committee for further study.
Chris' report also noted “enthusiasm regarding OWL (Our Whole Lives) in the community.”  The fellowship has three people trained in running the program, but at present we have too few children and youth, spread out over too wide an age range, to do it effectively.  We need to bring in more kids; a strategy to advertise it to the community.  This is ongoing.
Horst presented a tentative schedule for the 2017/18 canvass.  He asked the board to begin the search for a new Canvass Committee chair.  The board discussed potential candidates.  Amlan agreed that we need to have a new chair in place by the end of January, as planning for the canvass begins in Feb.
Bill Leder, absent due to a personal commitment, sent an email regarding the status of the three-member ad hoc committee established under the Ministerial Agreement, to review and recommend adjustments in the minister's compensation and benefits.  Last spring the board appointed himself (for the Finance Committee), Amlan (for the Board) and Linda Rulison (for the Committee on Ministry).  As Amlan, having since become president, is stepping off the committee, he recommended that Kelly Steelman be appointed to replace him.  Jenn so moved, Shirley seconded; motion carried unanimously.
Amlan put forth some ideas stemming from the Rev. Amy Shaw's visit Nov 15th.  He supplied the following information:
As KUUF has grown over the years, we have benefited from organizing more formally. For example, in the last two years, we have transitioned to formal payroll processes to be in compliance with best practices. We have also formed a Personnel Committee to look into the needs of KUUF employees. While some of these steps were incremental, put together they are taking us in a direction that may require consideration of possible structural changes in how we are organized. 
In keeping with our principles of transparency, it is critical that we start a conversation with the Fellowship before making any changes. Hence, it is suggested that the Board invite Fellowship participation in an interactive community town hall meeting to discuss and discern some matters of organization within the Fellowship. This will be the first in a series of discussions.


The following three topics will be discussed:
1. What is the role of the minister – do we subscribe to a CEO style corporate model or a shared governace model? Each has its merits but also defines how various administrative roles and responsibilities are shared between minister and lay congregants.
2. What is the role of the Board – should we be a policy only Board, or should we be a working board with direct representation from the Chairs of Committees. In either case, there needs to be better communication between the Board and committees. 
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Should we consider the possibility of a continuous year round fund raising campaign as opposed to our current model of the annual canvass. The former would mean that we would have to be able to forecast our income from a month to month basis, it would introduce some uncertainty in the process, while making it a lot more agile and doing away with the once a year ask. The budgeting process would also have to change to reflect any changes to this process.
The next board meeting was set for Sat. Jan 14 at 1 p.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Tom Hoornstra
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